Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location:  Grand Forks Park District Board Room
Date:  January 11, 2012
Present:  Cindy Janssen, Lynne Roche, Tyrone Grandstrand, Leah Whingham, Jane Croeker, Donna Bernhardt, Molly Soeby, Jim Whitehead, Julie Kirkeby, Dan Splichal, Kim Ruliffson, Warren Hanson, 
Guests:  Hal Greshman, Tyrone Grandstrand, Mike Pokrzywinski, Marc DeMers, Ryan Bakken

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Review Minutes
	Tabled
	
	

	Treasurer’s Report
	Tabled
	
	

	Guest Speaker
	Welcome by Cindy – review of mission & vision of our coalition & introductions of representatives from agencies.
Mike Pokrzywinski - EGF city council – trails (enhance and complete)

Marc DeMers – EGF city council
Tyrone Grandstrand – GF City Council
Hal Greshman – president of GF City Council 

Introductions:

Molly talked about starting up the coalition 

Open the floor to discussion:

Tyrone:

1.  COULEE:  Tyrone is following through on previous momentum generated by Dave Barta to clean up the coulee with microorganisms – trying to get funding – university & community funds (6-7 feet of sludge in coulee) – no chemicals – 10 to 12 pumps – aerators are important.  Will be piloting a small area of the coulee at UND.  If effective, CHGGF and council will support efforts to expand aeration to other areas.  The hope is that residents will see effectiveness and then request having aerators in their back yards.   
Hal – it’s the kind of project that once we show that it can work, then it could be assessed.
2.  HOW WE BUILD OUR CITY:  mixed use city – very important to walk to places in our city – complete streets – snow removal on the bike paths

Hal:  downtown area is growing - 93 units open in housing in downtown area – lots of money into the Greenway – how do you get people to use this facility

Jim:  handed out info sheets on Health People 2020 framework – we want to be able to make GF a healthier and safer place to live.
Mike and Marc:  trails are great – need to complete and connect them – maintain and reach out to keep them up – support by showing up for council meetings and voicing  
your opinion
	Tyrone will contact Cindy when pilot study is completed in order for CHGGF to support efforts to expand coulee cleanup project.

CHGGF members will continue to explore avenues of communication with planning and zoning to advocate for safe trail connections and city zoning that enables residents to walk to destinations.
	

	
	Jim suggested use of some of coalition funds to have an award to schools that use the Greenway the most.  
Molly:  try to make GF s destination city.  
Also a need for expanding destinations, such as Thompson and exploring possibility of using abandoned railroad bed from GF to Air Force Based and Turtle River State Park for a trail.

Hal, Marc, Mike, Tyrone – continue to link EGF and GF greenways through recreational structures.

3. SCHOOLS - Leah:  voiced interest in having unified wellness school programs so that all schools are involved in programs that promote physical activity and nutrition.  Cindy added concern about the amount of junk food and carbs that are still in the vending machines in schools.
4.  SUPPORT FOR AGING IN PLACE:

 Cindy:  would like to help seniors be more interested in physical exercise – members shared ideas for mentoring, community partnerships to support park district events for older adults.  Need to always consider transportation issues with events and activities as city buses don’t usually meet physical limitation needs of older adults.
Julie said the new wellness center trail area will have physical activity stations to meet needs of older adults.  Hal raised the idea of encouraging a group to start something like a rickshaw system to give people rides through parks.
5.  CITY RANKINGS FOR HEALTH AND WELLNESS Hal:  where does Grand Forks stand in the healthiest city rankings? – recommended we find out how we rank and then try and gear towards that.  One award GF has received repeatedly is that is One of 100 healthiest cities for youth, an award generated by Collin Powel.  
Marc:  identify the goals you want to reach and then go after it.  The CHGGF currently has defined goals that guide strategic planning but it may be possible to enhance quantitative overarching goal or vision.  For example, the current vision is:  “be a model community of wellness” but we can explore city rating scales for healthy cities to establish a quantifiable vision.
6.  DRUG and ALCOHOL ABUSE - Jane:  drug and alcohol abuse and the problems associated with drinking – need to enhance educational strategies and policy.  Hal indicated a preference for partnering between organizations on efforts to control provision of alcohol to underage.  The CHGGF could support policy through education of legislators by sharing evidence related to underage drinking.
7.  COMMUNICATION – meetings such as today help to establish lines of communication to facilitate forward movement of activities that support health and wellness.  It enables formation of community partnerships which strengthen health promotion efforts.

	Board and coalition members will explore city rankings in the US.

The GF and EGF city councils and CHGGF members will continue to communicate about activities, policies, research, and grants as indicated.

Utilize ideas from this meeting to guide strategic planning
	Cindy

	Agency News
	Free Ski Fri Feb 3rd – Feb 4th

	
	Lynne 

	Topics for next Coalition meeting
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